
 

Mission Statement 

To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 

appearance, a true Christian community. 

 

Faith Formation 

Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 

God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us 

and then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 

Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 

individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 

children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,   

intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult 

enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa 

Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 

 

Community Prayer Line 
Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 

offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests 

may also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 

Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 

Christian community and are interested in learning more about 

initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 

Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 

 

Infant Baptism 

Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 

children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  

Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 

two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis 

and the choosing of godparents. 

 

Adult Confirmation 

Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 

sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 

 

Reconciliation 
This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as 

Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or 

by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 

sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 

 

Anointing of the Sick 

The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, 

or confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and 

anointed with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in 

the home or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more 

details. 
 

Marriage 

Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 

months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of 

marriage preparation. 

 

Welcome New Parishioners! 

We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 

Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances 

or register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming 

you to our parish community. 

Parish Leadership 

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 

 frobrien@stmattpar.org 

Doug Peltak, Deacon 

 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 

 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 

 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministries 

 jmsweetums@aol.com 

Diane Balinski, Office Manager 

 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 

April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 

 alowe@stmattpar.org 

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 

     ddoona@stmattpar.org  

James Cannava, Maintenance 

Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

St. Vincent dePaul  Society  -  978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 

 The Lord’s Day 

      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  

  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 

       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   

  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     

  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 

       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:   9: 00 a.m.  
 

 Holy Day 

       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

Saint Matthias Parish 
409 Hemenway St.  

Marlborough, MA 01752 
Phone: 508-460-9255  
Fax: 508-480-8801 

 



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 
Saturday, November 17 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  

      Church, 4:00 p.m. 

 Giving Tree Tag Selection  

   Baskets set up at church entrances  
  

 Sunday, November 18 

 Faith Formation Grades 1 through 5   

       Parish Hall / Classrooms, 8:30 a.m. to 9:45 a.m.  

  Celebration of the Eucharist   

        Church, 10:00 a.m. 

  Faith Formation Grade 9 and 10 

   Mass 10:00 a.m. Conference Rm. /Classroom 11:15   

 Coffee Social  

   Parish Hall, Following Mass  

 Extraordinary Ministers of Communion Chat   

   Classroom to right of Stage, following Mass  

 RCIA Meeting — Church, following Mass 

 St. Vincent DePaul Society Meeting  

   Parish Hall, following Mass 

 Faith Formation Grade 6 through 8  

   Parish Hall, 6:00 to 7:15 p.m.   

 Giving Tree Tag Selection  

   Baskets set up at church entrances  
 

Monday, November 19 

 Finance Council Meeting  

           Upstairs Conference Room, 7:15 p.m.   
 

Tuesday, November 20 

    Choir Rehearsal   

           Church, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Wednesday, November 21 

  Rosary Recitation   

       Church, 6:00 p.m.  
 

Thursday, November 22 

    Thanksgiving Day Mass  

           Church, 9:00 a.m. 
 

Saturday, November 24 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  

      Church, 4:00 p.m. 

 Giving Tree Tag Selection / Gift Return  

   Trees set up at church entrances  
  

 Sunday, November 25 

  Celebration of the Eucharist   

        Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social  

   Parish Hall, Following Mass  

 Giving Tree Tag Selection / Gift Return  

   Trees set up at church entrances  

St. Matthias Parish  

         

     Office Hours  for the Week of November 18 
 

Monday and Tuesday 

 9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  
 

  Wednesday  

    9:00 a.m. — 12:00 noon 

  
The office will be closed Thursday, November 22 

Have a blessed Thanksgiving!  

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST 

MUSIC  SELECTIONS 
 

Gathering:        Gracious God We Come Before You  
        Booklet #2, pg. 11 
  

Preparation       With Thankful Hearts  
of the Gifts:    Booklet #10, pg. 15 
 

Communion:   Deep And Lasting Peace   

      Booklet #4, pg.12 
 

Recessional:   The King Shall Come The Morning Dawns   

      Hymnal # 347 

Weekday Masses for the Week of  November 18 
 

Weekday Mass will be held 
 

Monday, Tuesday  

 9:00 a.m. in the downstairs conference room  
    

Thanksgiving Day Mass 

Thursday, November 22  

9:00 a.m. in the church  

INTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

  Saturday, November 17 — 4:00 p.m. 

George Kossuth  — 27th Anniversary  Memorial  
 

 Sunday, November 18 — 10:00 a.m. 

Maureen O’Connell—Birthday Memorial  
 

 Saturday, November 24 — 4:00 p.m. 

Susan DiAngelo — Memorial  
 

 Sunday, November 25 — 10:00 a.m. 

Alfonso Barcinas — Memorial  

NEXT WEEK’S SCRIPTURE READINGS 

 

Readings for The Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe  

November 24 and November 25 
 

Daniel 7:13-14; Revelation 1:5-8; John 18:33B-37 



 FROM FR. FRAN 

    Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

As we gather at tables near and far on 

Thursday, sharing in love, laughter, and 

maybe some tears, may God be with us 
all.  May we cherish the bounty God has 

given us.  May we thank God for lifting us 

up through the difficult and lean times. 
May we give thanks to God for blessing us with family and 

friends to share the joys and sorrows of life. May we ask 

God to open our hearts to those around us who are in need. 
May we praise God for always being there to guide our 

lives, until, at last, we all gather around the great banquet 

table in heaven, where our Thanksgiving will never end. 

In gratitude for the many gifts God has given St. 
Matthias parish, we will gather at 9 AM on Thanksgiving 

morning at the table of the Eucharist.  Please plan to 

join in this celebration before family, food and football 
take hold of the day!  Don’t forget to bring some food 

items for the Marlborough Community Cupboard as well. 

 

A “November Surprise” for our Nation’s Bishops 
 

 In politics it’s called an “October surprise”, when 

some sort of revelation comes to light that changes the 
course of an election.  In the Roman Catholic Church it 

could be called an “anytime surprise” and the US Bishops 

encountered it last Monday when the Vatican told them to 
put the brakes on their resolutions to hold bishops 

accountable in cases of clerical abuse. 

Gathered in Baltimore, the US Bishops were planning 

to vote on two resolutions that would fill in the gaps of the 
2002 Dallas Charter for the Protection of Children and 

Young People. The resolutions were to institute policies to  

deal appropriately with bishops who ignored the Charter by 
moving alleged abusive priests around, or were found to 

have credible accusations against themselves. 

 

In many circles this was seen as the last best effort of 

the bishops to regain some sense of credibility when 
dealing with the abuse crisis. 

This was all thrown into confusion when, at the last 

minute,  the US Bishops were told by the Vatican not to 
vote on any resolutions, but to wait until after a February 

meeting in Rome of the heads of Bishops’ Conferences 

throughout the world.  

The reactions were swift and varied.  Some Bishops, 
including our own Cardinal Sean O’Malley, theorized that 

the Vatican is afraid that the US Bishops will “run off in 

their own direction” and come up with resolutions that are 
contrary to existing Canon Law. Chicago’s Cardinal 

Cupich concurred,  seeing the slow down as Rome’s way 

to insure that there will be dialogue with Bishops 
worldwide before any resolutions are made. He encouraged 

the US Bishops to continue their work and  develop 

unbinding resolutions that they can take with them to the 

February meeting in Rome. 
This latest chapter in the slow and frustrating process 

of calling the world’s Bishops to responsibility for their 

actions is seen by some as just another nail in the coffin of 
the credibility of the hierarchy.  However, if we believe 

that the Holy Spirit is still guiding the church, we need to 

have hope that the Bishops of the world will come to clear 

and decisive resolutions at their February meeting. Until 
that time, please pray that the Holy Spirit will break 

through the fears, doubts, stubbornness, and political 

posturing that is also at work in the church.  And let us 
keep first and foremost in our prayers those who have 

suffered abuse by clergy, that they may find some healing 

and peace if not in the Church, then in the knowledge that 
Christ is always faithful and walks with them in their pain.  

 

 

 

November 18, 2018                                      Thirty-Third Sunday In Ordinary Time  

Weekly Offertory Goal:     $4,000.00 
 

Offertory collection of November 11 and 12 $4,169.50* 
   Of that amount WeShare donations   $1,151.00 

Parish Maintenance Collection      $1,968.00  

   Of that amount WeShare donations   $     85.00 
Parishioners celebrating Mass      354 
 

*This represents a surplus of $169.50 of the weekly 

offertory goal.  Thank you for your generosity.  

 

November Second Collections  
November 17 and 18—Sisters Religious Retirement Fund   

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 

Christmas bazaar  

Main Raffle prize tickets  
 

      Following Mass on the weekends of November 17, 18 

and November 24, 25  tickets for the Christmas Bazaar’s 

Main raffle will be available for purchase at the entrances 

of the church. Top Prizes for the raffle are: 
 

 $500.00 cash 

 $100.00 American Express Card 

 2 movie tickets and dinner for 2 at Bertucci’s 

 2 afghans 

 And many, many more items. . . 

GOOD LUCK      



November 18, 2018                                    Thirty-Third Sunday In Ordinary Time  

 FAITH FORMATION  
       

 

   Faith Formation gatherings for Sunday, November 18 

are as scheduled: 
 

Grades 1 to 5      8:30 – 9:45 a.m.  
 

Grades 6 to 8      6:00 – 7:15 p.m. 
 

Grade 9 and 10   Participation in 10:00 a.m. mass followed  

      by coffee social and meeting until noon in 

      the Conference room/Classrooms      
  

     Planning ahead:  Sunday, November 25 (Thanksgiving 

weekend) Faith Formation meetings will not be held.  

 

RCIA members will meet in the church on Sunday, 

November 18 at 11:15 a.m.  

Pray for  the   

Heal ing of  the  s ick  
 

Please Pray Foré     
  
Richard Abraham, Conor Canavan, Carol Chatalian, Joseph 
Cox, Adelbert Cyr, The Del Raso Family, Rita Dennison, W. 

Joseph Doyle, Stella Fettig, David Giugno, Russ Hokanson, 

Emma Johnston, Fr. Mike MacEwen, Dave Mackenzie, Kay 

McNeill, Mike Mauro, Michael Messom, Betty Montgomery, 
Theresa Morrill, Deborah Natoli, Jennifer Natoli, Theresa 

Perry, Johnny Pellrine, Jean Peltak, Andy Rivers, Kathleen 

Shine, Pedro Torres, Michael Trumfio, Ronald Vaudreuil and 
Jenny Weibel  
 

**Please let the office know if you would like our parish to 

pray for the health and support of your loved ones.  

NOVEMBER  

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE  
 

     In November the St. Matthias Parish  

community honors the memory of our 

deceased family members, friends and parishioners with our 
Book of Remembrance. You are invited to inscribe the names 

of your deceased loved ones in this book throughout the month 

of November. 
     The Book of Remembrance is located in the church foyer 

along with a photo board. You are invited to place a photo of 

your deceased loved one on the photo board. Please write 

your name and phone number on the back of the photo so 
that it may be returned to you. 

     If you would like to make a donation in memory of 

deceased loved ones, November All Souls envelopes can be 
found at the church entrances. Please fill out the front of the 

envelope and write in the names of those you wish to 

remember on the back. The names of all those memorialized 
will be published in the parish bulletin in early December. 

JOIN THE CHRISTMAS CHOIR  
 

     The St. Matthias Choir is looking to expand 
the number of members for the Christmas 

Concert and 4pm Mass on Christmas Eve. The 

Choir meets on Thursday evenings from 7pm to 

8pm from now until Christmas. The Choir will 

meet this week on Tuesday, November 20 at 7:00pm. We 

are not just looking for people who like to sing, but 

instrumentalists as well.  If you are interested in joining us 
for this occasion, you can let me know after either Mass this 

weekend or just show up at rehearsal. All are 

Welcome!  ~Joyce Belliveau  

  MASS OF REMEMBRANCE   

THANK YOU 
  

     Once again our annual Mass of 
Remembrance was a powerful and 

moving experience that gives witness to 

what a compassionate and caring 

community this is. I am always so 
grateful to those who put such effort into 

making this day what it is. I am 

especially grateful to the staff here at St. Matthias to Diane 
Balinski, April Lowe, Darleen Doona, and Terry Salafia. 

Thanks for who you are and all you do. You are all such an 

inspiration to me given your commitment and dedication to 
our parish. I hope we realize how blessed we are to have 

you. 

     To those of you who helped out and participated in 

Sunday’s celebration what a beautiful job you did. Melissa 
Auclair and her daughter created such a beautiful display of 

the pictures of the deceased as well as enhancing the 

environment. Nina Forster and Chris Doona, for their 
touching reading of the names of the deceased. April Lowe 

and her family Chris, Elise, and Meagan. 

      Bill and Rita Fettig and their sons Matt and Ryan. Dale 

and Sue Dolesh, Gene Balinski, Joanne Litster, and Paula 
Kelley. The music ministry led by Joyce Belliveau always 

makes our liturgy special and touches us in a particular way 

on this day. Thanks to our ministers and my brother Deacon 
Paul with whom it is a privilege to serve.  You are all very 

special to me because of your great gift of faith. 

     Special thanks to the ongoing generosity of Alan and 
Regina Slattery for sponsoring the breakfast as they always 

do and to Stephen Gersh Insurance for the plants and 

candles. Finally to Father Fran thanks as always for your 

leadership and support for which I am eternally grateful. 

Deacon Doug Peltak  



ST. MATTHIAS 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

SATURDAY ñ DECEMBER 1 

9:00 A.M. ñ 3:00 P.M.  

 

 
 

       

 Local Crafters with Unique Gifts 
 St. Matthias Craft Table        
 Traditional Greens  
 St. Matthias Baked Goods Table  
 Raffle Prizes  -  Basket Raffles  
 Homemade Soup 
 Visit from Santa  
 
 

Invite your family and friends to take  
part in this wonderful holiday event.  

 ADVENT GIVING TREE  
 

     This year, in response to requests from 

parishioners for more time to purchase gifts, 

the tags for the annual Advent Giving Tree 
will be available at the church entrances 

beginning this weekend, November 17-18. This provides 

the opportunity to take advantage of the black Friday sales.  
The tags will be in an “Advent basket” and a representative 

from the ministry will be available to assist you.  Once the 

Advent Giving Trees are put up on the weekend of 

November 24-25 any remaining tags will be hung there.  
These tags will help fulfill the Christmas wishes of 

Marlborough area children, in need, through the United 

Way of Tri-County’s “Hope for the Holidays” program.      
     Gifts should be returned, unwrapped, with the gift tag 

taken from the tree securely attached, no later than 

Sunday, December 2. This allows time to deliver the 
packages to the United Way. Donations of extra large gift 

bags and tissue paper are welcome and will be given to the 

families to wrap their children’s gifts.  If you have any 

questions or want to assist, please contact the coordinators,  
Rita or Bill Fettig at 508-786-9646 or email. 

bilrit@comcast.net. 

ADVENT PRAYER SERVICE WITH 

 POT LUCK SUPPER ñ DECEMBER 9 
 

     Please mark your calendars:   Parish Advent Pot Luck 
Supper and presentation Sunday, December 9 at 6:00 p.m. 

n the Parish Hall.  The parish will host the presentation of 

ñWelcoming the Strangerò with presenters, Kevin Dowd of 
St. Theresa Church and Mario Alzuhairi, a college student 

living in Worcester, who will share his personal story of 

being a teenage refugee from war-torn Iraq and Syria.    

     This evening will include prayer, supper and 
presentation.  In the spirit of giving, we will collect 

deodorant and combs for distribution at the annual 

Christmas dinner celebration at Our Fatherôs Table.   More 

details will be available in a future bulletin.  


